
Meeting 2011 March 07

 

COUNCIL REPORT

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
 
SUBJECT: 2011 BC PROVINCIAL RINGETTE A, B, & C CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT Council approve a grant up to a value of $3,000 to the Burnaby New Westminster 

Ringette Association for in-kind services to print a multi-page tournament program. 
 

REPORT 
  
The Executive Committee of Council, at its open meeting held on 2011 February 17, received 
and adopted the attached report prepared in response to a request from the Burnaby New 
Westminster Ringette Association for in-kind printing services for their 2011 Provincial 
Championships. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Councillor N.M. Volkow 
Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. Calendino 
Vice Chair 

 
 Copied to: City Manager 
 Director Finance 
  Councillor P. McDonell 

Member 



 

 

 

Meeting 2011 Feb 17 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
DATE: 2011 February 11 

 
FROM: DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURAL SERVICES 
 
SUBJECT: 2011 BC PROVINCIAL RINGETTE A, B & C CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
PURPOSE: GRANT REQUEST 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

1.      THAT  Council approve a grant up to the value of $3,000 to the Burnaby New 
Westminster Ringette Association for in-kind services to print a multi-page 
tournament program. 

 
REPORT 

 
The Burnaby New Westminster Ringette Association has requested a contribution of in-kind 
services to print a multi-page program for their Provincial Ringette Championships which will be 
held 2011 March 10 - March 13. The printing would be done by the City’s print shop. 
 
The tournament has a maximum of 45 teams attending from around British Columbia. It is 
expected there will be 800 athletes and coaches and 500 family members, friends, and officials 
for a total of 1,300 event participants. Funds raised from hosting the event will be used to offset 
event costs and establish legacies that include subsidized registration fees for families with 
financial hardships and the purchase of on-ice safety equipment for first time users. 
 
The multi-page tournament program will consist of 36 black and white pages with a coloured 
cover, and 700 copies are required. Their request for support falls within the guidelines of 
Executive Committee Grants as a contribution toward overhead costs for a non-profit community 
group. 
 
If the Committee wishes to support the request as recommended, a grant in the amount of up to 
$3,000 to offset the estimated cost of printing the tournament program is required. 
 
 
 
Dave Ellenwood 
DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES 
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